
 

Barrowby Church of England   
Primary School 

Dear Parents/Carers 

What another fun filled week we have all enjoyed here at Barrowby CE Primary School, 

although it’s not quite finished yet.  Tomorrow, Saturday 3rd February from 11.00am our 

school will be taking part in this year’s Swimarathon-supporting the Rotary Club.   

 

Why not come on down and join in with the swimming fun-either cheering on from the side, or 

if you are a parent or an ex-pupil you can join in with the swimming?  If you’d like to join in 

with the swimming, adults and ex-pupils bring your costumes with you, and speak to me in the 

morning. We swim from 11.30-12.20pm. What a lovely way to start the weekend. Thank you 

to all those that have agreed to swim, and/or support us from the side of the pool. It should be 

a wonderful event. 

 

Can I also thank those parents/carers who are remembering to close the pedestrian gate, after 

coming down the path.  We have had reports of a dog owner (not one of our parents) who 

allows their dog to explore off the lead and they have been sighted on school premises, at the 

front of the school, at the end of the day.  By keeping the gates closed the majority of the 

time, it may just prevent or deter this from happening in the future. Thank you for your 

support.  I hope you enjoy reading this week’s Newsletter and learning a little bit more about 

school life. 

Len Batey-Headteacher 

Events In School 

NSPCC Workshop Y2 
On Tuesday 30th January, Mrs Watson accompanied the Year 2 children to a 

workshop hosted by a visitor from the NSPCC. The children were introduced to the 

NSPCC’s mascot, named Buddy who encouraged the children to ‘Speak Out to Stay 

Safe!’ The children were made aware of the many types of abuse and that these are not 

okay. We discussed who we could talk to as our trusted and safe adults both in school 

and out of school. The children also heard about a case study surrounding a little boy 

called Sam who was having difficulties and, once he spoke to his trusted adult, things 

soon got better for him.  

 
After this, we completed some fun activities in our NSPCC booklets including making a 

‘Buddy hand puppet’, a cool book mark and drew a picture of where our ‘happy place’ 

is.  Many thanks go to our visitor from the NSPCC for supporting the children and also 

for making us aware of the Childline phone number: 0800 1111. This phone number 

can be called any time, day or night, and is absolutely free of charge to call.  

 

                           Newsletter 2nd February 2024 

The child grew and became strong; he was filled with wisdom, and 
the grace of God was upon him.      Luke 2:4O  

As a Church school family, we strive for excellence, ensuring that we all feel happy, valued and 
loved.  We aim to provide an exciting, innovative, and relevant curriculum that enables all to 
‘shine’ and develop as creative, respectful and independent citizens.  We seek to promote 
equal opportunities for all so that each individual is encouraged to achieve their full potential 
and become lifelong learners who can make a positive contribution to society.  

   

          Happy                  Valued                       Loved 

 

 

 DIARY DATES  
Dates for the School Year can be found  

on our website. CLICK HERE  to go to 

the calendar.  

Tuesday 6th February 

E-Safety Parent Workshop 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 8th February 

SEND Review Meetings 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 9th February 

Last day of term 

 

 

 

 

Monday 19th February 

Return to school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 20th February 
Cycle Helmets Road Safety Training - 

Year 5 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 23rd February 

Large School Swimming Gala 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Bookfair 
Thursday 7th March - Monday 11th 

March 2024 

 

Visit our school’s page by 
CLICKING HERE. 

 
Governor Meetings 

Tuesday 26th March 2024 

FGB 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=3+John+1%3A4&version=ESV
http://www.barrowby.lincs.sch.uk/calendar.asp
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089240805621


E-Safety Newsletter  
The E-safety Newsletter February 24 edition focuses on PlayStations, how to block/report other 

players and what games are suitable for your child. It also discusses Snapchat, what it is and its 

new features. Please click here to read the Newsletter.  

 

Reception & Key Stage 1 Movie Night 

On Wednesday 31st January, the children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2  watched 

Trolls as part of our Reception & KS1 Movie Night.  They thoroughly enjoyed watching 

the film and eating their snacks.  What a treat!   

 

We even managed a little run around on the playground afterwards.  The children couldn't believe that it was 

nearly dark!  We would like to thank FOBs for organising this event and for the members of FOBS who stayed to 

assist.    

 

Year 3 & Year 4 Swim Team Trials 
On Thursday 1st February, Mrs Banfield and Miss Smith took some eager Y3 and 4 children for their swim team 

trial at the Meres Leisure Centre.  They all swam really well.  Well done everyone.  That now finalises the swim 

team trials and Mrs Banfield is now in the process of completing the selection process for this year’s Swim Gala 

team.  All those children that have made the team will be notified by letter of the further training sessions and 

confirmation of the Gala itself.  Thank you to all those that have participated in this year’s trials and good luck to 

our school’s swim team. Go team Barrowby! 

 

The Grantham Rotary Swimarathon 
Come along and join in with the fun! On Saturday 3rd February, Barrowby CE Primary 

School will be entering eight teams into this year’s Swimarathon. Children and adults taking 

part will need to arrive at the Meres Leisure Centre at 11.00am  and should come dressed 

ready to swim. Parents are requested to stay with their child/ren for the duration 

of the event, children should be collected at 12.20pm. 

 
Please also remember to bring a drink with you, preferably a water bottle with your name clearly written on it, as 

swimming can be thirsty work and the main pool area can get very warm. 

 
Sponsorship is to be paid in via the internet using the Just Giving. Thank you for your continued support. We look 

forward to seeing you on Saturday and thank you once again for agreeing to support our school and the Rotary 

Club of Grantham. 

 

E-Safety Parent Workshop 
As a part of your child’s education at Barrowby CE Primary school we aim to 

promote safer use of computers, the internet and the ever-growing            

technological world we now live in. As part of our computing curriculum, we 

envisage to support our children with the knowledge and tools to keep them 

safe from threats and dangers of the online world.  

 
Talking to your child can be a daunting prospect, but it’s important. Your children need to know they can talk to 

you if something does go wrong, when working or socialising online. It is because of these challenges that we 

would like to invite you and your child to attend a live event with Mr Caton.  This will be delivered as a live 

presentation via TEAMS on Tuesday 6th February 2024 from 5.00pm - 6.00pm. 

 
We hope you will be able to join us from your home to view the presentation. It will also give you the            

opportunity to ask any questions you may have or to voice any concerns around e-safety, use of social media or 

support you can provide at home. We will provide the link on Parentmail for you to join meeting on Monday 5th 

February. 

 

SEND Review Meetings 
Our SEND Review meetings will take place on Thursday 8th February 2024 from 

3.30pm - 4.30pm. The appointments will be held face to face. It is important that parents 

ensure they attend these meetings, at their reserved times so you and the teacher can     

review your child’s SEND Support Plan. If you would like to confirm the time of your      

appointment, please contact the school office on 01476 566121. 

https://www.barrowby.lincs.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1848&type=pdf


 

End of term 
Our last day of term for February half term is Friday 9th February 2024. We return to school 

on Monday 19th February 2024. 

 

 

FOBs - Donut forget your cash! Friday 9th February 



 

Wrap Around Care Booking Update 
To create a more streamlined booking process, from Thursday 1st February you 

will now be able to select your booking requirements for Breakfast and                

After-School club on the one template on your Iris Parentmail App.  

 
For assistance making your bookings, please refer to the instruction guide provided 

to you in our Wrap Around Care bookings update letter provided on Parentmail. 

For all bookings prior to this date, please continue to make bookings as you would 

normally do so.  

 
As a school we believe that communicating with parents is vitally important; ensuring our parents receive the 

correct information about all aspects of school life at the right time, we work very hard to communicate           

effectively. All of our communications to parents are issued via Parentmail.  

 

Parentmail is an online communication tool, you are automatically registered with Parentmail when your child 

starts school. Parentmail helps make life for parents much easier; with your App you can: 

 

• View messages 

• Make payments electronically 

• Reserve tickets for school events 

• Complete forms, surveys and give permissions for school visits/events 

• Book SEND review meetings and Parent-Teacher Consultations 

• Make bookings for Wrap Around Care provision 

• Urgent communications are issued via text message 

 

Please check your child’s account regularly for any updates. 

 
The best way to use ParentMail is to download the free app. Using the 

app you can easily keep track of all messages from school (instead of cluttering 

your inbox!), report a pupil absence, pay for items, organise    parents evenings 

appointments and attendance at events and complete online forms.  

 

If you require assistance with Parentmail, please contact the school office on 01476 566121. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 

Old School 

Weekly House Point Totals 

ARMSTRONG 

304 
CHICHESTER 

444 
SCOTT 

526 



Message sent on behalf of David Clark – Public Health Programme Manager              

(Health Protection)  
UKHSA have declared measles as a national incident. Measles is a highly infectious disease that can sometimes 

lead to serious problems such as pneumonia, meningitis, and on rare occasions, long-term disability or death. It is 

a vaccine preventable disease and the best way to prevent measles infection is to have 2 doses of the MMR       

Vaccine. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Farm Kitchen - Hot School Meals 
Have you ordered your hot school meals with our hot school meal provider, The Farm Kitchen? The deadline for 

ordering your hot school meals for the return to school for week commencing Monday 19th February is Tuesday 

13th February at 3.00pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Grantham Foodbank Easter Appeal 2024 



Signposted Events 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


